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Additional Case Information:

Announced VMD inspection for VMD Audit. Accompanied by  and  and  from VMD. 

No fish treatments carried out on site. Ponds fallowed individually, copper sulphate and chloramine T used to disinfect the 

empty ponds and kill snails. No VMPs stored on site.

Mortality event Jan-Feb 2023 2,848 fish (7.7%) - overstocking due to no customers. Mixture of culls and mortalities so event 

below threshold for reporting. 

The 2020 population is currently suffering with high numbers of eye fluke. Many of the fish observed were blind. One fish was 

removed for further examination - excess mucus and cataracts were observed along with lack of feeding. No internal clinical 

signs were observed.

The fish sampled for the VMD were feeding well and appeared healthy both internally and externally.

Evidence of FS numbers included in movement record supplied on 04/09/2024.
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 
 

SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 
 
BUSINESS NO FB0043  DATE OF VISIT  13/08/2024 
SITE NO FS0052  SITE NAME  College Mill 
CASE NO 20240251                     INSPECTOR       
 
Inspection under the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 
 
The above site was inspected, in accordance with the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) 
Regulations 2009.  
 
All epidemiological units were inspected. On this occasion no samples were taken for disease 
analysis. The Inspector did not observe any clinical signs associated with the listed diseases 
as described in the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009.  
 
Records 
 
The information required for the public record of aquaculture production businesses regarding 
this site was verified and where necessary updated. The following records were also 
inspected to ensure that the conditions of authorisation for your Aquaculture Production 
Business (APB) are being met: 
 
Aquaculture animal and aquaculture animal product movement records were inspected and 
found to be inadequately maintained. 
 
Mortality records were inspected and found to be adequately maintained. 
 
No mortality levels exceeding the reporting criteria have been recorded since the last 
inspection. However, as discussed, I would like to remind you of the industry agreement in 
relation to mortality reporting as detailed in A Code of Good Practice for Scottish Finfish 
Aquaculture –  
 
Where the level of fish mortality exceeds the threshold(s) below, this should be notified to the 
Fish Health Inspectorate and the veterinary surgeon who has the fish under his/her care: 
 
• Egg to 1st feed – 6% weekly 
• 1st feed to 5g – 3% weekly 
• 5g to smolting –1.5% weekly 
 
The following points were raised with the site representative during the inspection:  
 

• Movement records for dead fish waste were not available for inspection. Please ensure 
that these records are maintained for all future inspections. No further action is 
required. 
 






